
 

 

 

 

 

         March/April 2022 

Dear Friends, 

 I want to start off by thanking each of you for praying for the gentlemen that we mentioned in our 

previous prayer letter regarding his salvation. After his diligent reading the book of John, along with some other 

resources, he came to trust Christ as his Saviour. On the first Sunday in April, he along with three other individuals, 

who had previously made professions of faith, followed Christ in believers’ baptism. It was an exciting day for our 

church as there were many guests in attendance to watch their loved ones get baptized.  

 In the month of March, we began holding a Thursday night bible study. We are currently diving into 

principles of Christianity. We have been averaging around 8-10 attendees each week. This has been encouraging 

time for our people. It’s provided a time of practical study and dialogue.    

 Also in April, we held a community event on a Friday night. This included a taco truck, bounce house, 

balloons, face painting, fire pit, and cotton candy machine. However, as the day approached there were high wind 

alerts and our bounce house had to be canceled and the temperatures were not ideal. As you can imagine, we 

were beginning to be discouraged since a lot of planning for this event had taken place. Even though the wind was 

still breezy, we were still able to offer everything but the bounce house. The kids were slightly disappointed, but 

we ended up with a good turnout. We did not get an exact count, but we believe we had between 40-60 people 

attend from the community.  

 In March our family had the opportunity to be a part of the BIMI field conference with most of the USA 

missionary Church Planters. This was a time of fellowship and spiritual encouragement. We were certainly 

humbled by the generosity of the church that hosted this conference as well as the leadership at BIMI.  

We are anticipating a busy schedule coming up in May and June. We certainly covet your prayers for wisdom and 

guidance as we execute these plans. 

Thank you for your continued prayers!!! God Bless! 

  

 

Sincerely,  

ANDREW, CARRIE, CLAYTON, & SIERRA KENNARD 

   


